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Marne Voices Speak Out

It’s officially football season!
Who do you root for?

Photos by Pvt. Elsi Delgado

“I root for the Philadelphia 
Eagles!”

Pfc. DeVontae Howard 
HHBN, 3rd ID

“I root for the Indianapolis 
Colts!”

Capt. Jan Calderon
HHC, 2nd ABCT

“I root for the Seattle 
Seahawks!”

Sgt. Terence Aposhine
HHBN, 3rd ID

“I root for the Miami 
Dolphins!”

Pfc. Gabriella Delgadillo
10th BEB, 1st ABCT

“I root for the Cleveland 
Browns!”

Spc. Kenny Michael
10th BEB, 1st ABCT
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Providers honor 9/11 in Kuwait, Jordan

Cover: Fort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield Fire 
Emergency Services firefighters complete the final 
leg of the 9/11 Remembrance Run, Sept. 10 on 
Fort Stewart. The run was held on both Fort 
Stewart and Hunter Army Airfield in memory of all 
who were lost during the Sept. 11, 2001 terror 
attacks. (Photo by Jay McGraw)
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A Provider Brigade Soldier signs a 
board honoring those who served and 
paid the ultimate price following the 
Sept. 11, 2001 terror attacks during an 
event commemorating the 20th anni-
versary of the attacks, Sept. 10 on 
Camp Arifjan, Kuwait. In recognition 
of the 20th anniversary, 3rd SB Soldiers 
participated in multiple events in 
Kuwait and in Jordan to show honor 
and respect in remembrance of our 
fallen brothers and sisters.
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U.S. Army Public Affairs

WASHINGTON — The Army outlined its plan 
today to fully comply with the Secretary of 
Defense’s order requiring all Service members to 
be fully vaccinated against COVID-19.

The Army began implementing the Secretary 
of Defense’s order on Aug. 24, following DoD and 
White House guidance. Before then, vaccines had 
been optional.

“This is quite literally a matter of life and death 
for our Soldiers, their families and the communi-
ties in which we live,” said Lt. Gen. R. Scott Dingle, 
the U.S. Army Surgeon General. “Case counts and 
deaths continue to be concerning as the Delta 
variant spreads, which makes protecting the force 
through mandatory vaccination a health and read-
iness priority for the total Army.”

While soldiers who refuse the vaccine will first 
be counseled by their chain of command and med-
ical providers, continued failure to comply could 
result in administrative or non-judicial punish-
ment – to include relief of duties or discharge. 
Soldiers have the ability to request an exemption 
from receiving the vaccine, if they have a legiti-
mate medical, religious or administrative reason.  
Soldiers who are pending exemption requests will 
not be subject to adverse actions until the exemp-
tion is fully processed.

Commanders, command sergeants major, first 

sergeants and officers in Command Select List 
(CSL) positions who refuse to be vaccinated - and 
are not pending an exemption request – face sus-
pension and relief if they refuse to comply. Prior 
to any adverse action, each would be notified of 
the suspension and potential relief from their 
duties. They would then be counseled and pro-
vided the opportunity to be vaccinated before 
they would become subject to removal from their 
positions by a general officer.

Officers and noncommissioned officers who 
have been selected and are waiting to assume CSL 
command, key billet or nominative sergeant major 
positions – some of the most coveted assignments 
in the Army - will likewise be subject to removal 
from the list for those assignments should they 
refuse to be vaccinated without a pending or 
approved exemption.

Commanders will request a General Officer 
Memorandum of Reprimand be initiated for any 
Soldier who refuses to be vaccinated and does not 
have a pending or approved exemption request. 
Such reprimands can be career ending.

Active duty units are expected to be fully vac-
cinated by Dec. 15, 2021 and Reserve and National 
Guard units are expected to be fully vaccinated 
by June 30, 2022.

Soldiers may request administrative or medical 
exemptions as outlined in Army Regulation 600-
20 and AR 40-562, as well as the new Army Directive 

2021-33 that provides supplementary guidance 
on exemption requests.

Soldiers with previous COVID-19 infections are 
not automatically exempt from full vaccination 
and should consult their primary care managers. 
Soldiers pending exemption requests must con-
tinue to comply with all other applicable force 
health protection measures applicable to unvac-
cinated people.

Soldiers who have completed an FDA Emergency 
Use Authorization or World Health Organization-
authorized series of vaccinations are fully vacci-
nated. Soldiers are only considered fully vacci-
nated two weeks post completion of a two¬-dose 
series vaccine or two weeks post completion of a 
single dose vaccine.

In addition to the COVID-19 vaccine mandate 
and following CDC and DoD guidance, Army com-
manders will continue to update health protection 
protocols consistent with the local conditions of 
the communities in which they serve. The health 
protection of our force is a top priority, and we 
will continue to ensure that our personnel have 
the most up-to-date information on appropriate 
safety measures to prevent potential spread of the 
virus.

Soldiers with questions about the safety, effec-
tiveness and possible side effects of the COVID-19 
vaccine should discuss them with their health care 
provider.

Army announces implementation of mandatory vaccines for Soldiers

Fort Stewart
Newman Fitness Center (Walk-in)

•	 Pfizer: Monday-Friday, 9 a.m.- 5 p.m.

•	 Moderna: Tuesday and Thursday: 7:30 a.m.- noon

Hunter Army Airfield
Tuttle AHC (appointment only, 435-6633)

•	 Pfizer: Wednesday

•	 Moderna: Tuesday and Thursday

Vaccine updates can be found online each Monday at facebook.com/winncares.
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9th BEB farewells 
Rodriguez; welcomes 
Saunders
Sgt. Trenton Lowery 
2nd ABCT

The 9th Brigade Engineer Battalion, “the Gila 
Battalion,” 2nd Armor Brigade Combat Team, 3rd 
Infantry Division, hosted a change of responsibil-
ity with Command Sgt. Maj. Oscar Rodriguez trans-
ferring responsibility as the senior enlisted advisor 
of the 9th BEB to Command Sgt. Maj. Jonathan 
Saunders, Sept. 7 at Cashe Garden on Fort Stewart.

“Command Sgt. Maj. Rodriguez constantly set 
the standard in word and deed to lead his organi-
zation by example,” said Command Sgt. Maj. Jaime 
Lopez, senior enlisted advisor of the 2nd ABCT, 
“Spartan Brigade,” 3rd ID. “He has left an enduring 
legacy in the Gila Battalion and will be greatly 
missed by leaders and Soldiers alike.”

Rodriguez, a native of San Diego, California, 
thanked his wife, fellow leaders and Soldiers for 
their hard work and dedication during his 
30-months as the 9th BEB command sergeant 
major. “I want to thank Col. Tillis, Col. O’Neal, 
Command Sgt. Maj. Lopez, and Command Sgt. 
Maj. Williams for their leadership and guidance 
over the last 30 months,” said Rodriguez. “To the 
officers, NCOs and Soldiers of the Gila Battalion, 
it was an honor and privilege working and serving 
with you all.”

Shortly after Rodriguez arrived to the unit, he was 
sent to the National Training Center at Fort Irwin, 
California, in April 2019. In early 2020, he deployed 
to Europe for NATO DEFENDER-2020. Not long into 
the exercise, the COVID-19 pandemic began. This 
resulted in a change of mission and the brigade 
remaining in Europe for six additional months in 
support of Operation Atlantic Resolve.

“Command Sgt. Maj. Rodriguez is the ardent 
advocate and driving force of the Gila team,” said 
Lt. Col. Brian Looney, commander of the 9th BEB, 
2nd ABCT, 3rd ID. “His candor, mentorship, ruth-
less attention to detail, and enforcement of stan-
dards and discipline enabled this organization 
to meet each transition head on and excel.”

Saunders, is a native of Willits, California, and 
served in the Headquarters and Headquarters 
Battalion, 1st Cavalry Division, and was the senior 
enlisted operations advisor for the Division engi-
neers for his last assignment.

“To Command Sgt. Maj. Rodriguez, the profes-
sionalism and absolute selflessness of your ser-
vice to the Gila Battalion is admired across the 
Brigade and Division, and I can only hope to 
build upon every success story you created,” 
Saunders said during his closing remarks at the 
change of responsibility ceremony.

Rodriguez was awarded a Meritorious Service 
Medal for his dedicated and outstanding service 
to the 9th BEB from Col. Terry R. Tillis, command-
er of 2nd ABCT, 3rd ID. For his next duty assign-
ment, he will serve as the command sergeant 
major for the 5th Battalion, 1st Security Force 
Assistance Brigade, at Fort Benning.

Col. Terry R. Tillis, commander of 2nd ABCT, 3rd ID, presents Command 
Sgt. Maj. Oscar Rodriguez a Meritorious Service Medal during a change of 
responsibility ceremony, Sept. 7 at Cashe Garden on Fort Stewart. 
Rodriguez received the medal for his outstanding and selfless service 
during his time as the senior enlisted leader of 9th Brigade Engineer 
Battalion, 2nd ABCT, 3rd ID.

Photos by Sgt. Trenton Lowery

Lt. Col. T. Brian Looney passes the 9th 
Engineer Battalion colors to Command 
Sgt. Maj. Jonathan Saunders, Sept. 7 
at Cashe Garden on Fort Stewart.
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ACS, MWR, Coastal Happening BriefsACS, MWR, Coastal Happening BriefsACS, MWR, Coastal Happening BriefsACS, MWR, Coastal Happening Briefs
New General Order 1 updates posted

To learn more about what is permitted during COVID-
19 and what is not and what is not make sure to check out 
the  latest guidance posted at: home.army.mil/stewart/appli-
cation/files/8816/0702/6315/3ID_Holiday_Guidance_2020.pdf

Face masks required in on-post facilities
Effective immediately, 3rd Infantry Division, Fort 

Stewart and Hunter Army Airfield GO1 requires ALL indi-
viduals to wear a mask inside ANY on-post facility at Fort 
Stewart or Hunter Army Airfield.  Service members are 
also required to wear a mask inside off-post public build-
ings/ facilities (i.e. barber shops, religious services, grocery 
stores, etc.).  See the 3rd ID and Fort Stewart Hunter Army 
Airfield Facebook pages for more information. 

Mask mandate exceptions
Exceptions to the mask mandate can be made if an 

individual is alone in a walled office; if an individual is 
eating and drinking and is socially distant from a 
co-worker; masks may be required to be lowered for 
identification or security purposes or as an annotated 
and approved reasonable accommodation. For details, 
visit home.army.mil.stewart.

Download the Digital Garrison app
Download the Digital Garrison app for your guide 

to all on post services, local news and more.  Available 
for free on your android or Apple device.  Just search 
for Digital Garrison app and choose Fort Stewart 

Hunter Army Airfield to get started.

Podcast now on iTunes, Spotify
The Marne Report podcast can now be found on 

iTunes and Spotify streaming platforms. Join us for 
our semi-regular podcast where we explore the ins 
and outs of Fort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield.

Virtual newcomers orientation
Fort Stewart and Hunter Army Airfield have 

launched an interactive and streamlined newcomers 
orientation.  It takes one quarter the time to complete 
and is accessible from any device, anywhere, anytime.  
Everyone can use the information on housing, finance, 
medical, child care, recreation and so much more.  
Check it out at stewartandhunter.com. 

Manny on the Street web series
Curious about happenings on Fort Stewart-Hunter 

Army Airfield? Check out the new video series “Manny 
on the Street” featuring the Fort Stewart-Hunter Army 
Airfield Garrison Commander, Col. Manny Ramirez 
and installation partners. New videos posted as sto-
ries each Friday on our Fort Stewart-Hunter Army 
Airfield social media platforms.

Fort Stewart lost and found property
If you’ve lost something on Fort Stewart you may be in 

luck. The Fort Stewart Military Police lost and found prop-
erty custodians may be holding your item. To see if your 
item has been turned in, or to report a missing item, email 
usarmy.stewart.usag.list.des-crimb@mail.mil with a detailed 
description of the item you are looking for. The office is 
also open for visitors every Thursday from 1-4 p.m.

COVID-19 vaccination schedule update
COVID-19 Vaccine services remain available on Fort 

Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield to beneficiaries 12 years 
and up. Parents or legal guardians must accompany those 
under 18 years-old. Walk-ins are welcome, though prior-
ity goes to appointments.  Fort Stewart offers the Pfizer 
vaccine in the Patriot Auditorium each Monday and 
Wednesday 1-4 p.m.; and Tuesdays between 7:30 a.m. to 
4 p.m.  Winn ACH Pediatrics offers Pfizer, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
each Tuesday and Thursday. On Hunter Pfizer is offered 
at Tuttle Army Health Clinic, 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m., each 
Wednesday at the Drive-Up clinic. The Moderna vaccine 
is offered each Tuesday 7:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. at Winn ACH. 
On Hunter, Moderna is offered at Tuttle AHC, 9:30 a.m. 
to 11 a.m. Tuesdays and Thursdays. The appointment line 
is 435-6633, Option 1.

Lifeguard Classes
Lifeguard classes will be offered at Johnson Physical 

Fitness Center and Tominac Physical Fitness Center 
indoor pools during the month of Sept and Oct. 
Participants must be at least 15 years of age to enroll. A 
prerequisite swim test must be completed by Sept 24. The 
class is four days long (Sept 25, 26 and Oct 2, 3).  An 
American Red Cross lifeguarding certificate will be award-
ed to those who successfully complete the class. Cost is 
$75 for authorized users and $125 for civilians. For more 
information, please call Johnson Indoor Pool 435-9310 
or Tominac Indoor Pool 315-2819.     

 

ScriptCenter now open at Winn ACH
The ScriptCenter at Winn Army Community Hospital 

on Fort Stewart is now open.  The ScriptCenter is an auto-
mated pharmacy kiosk and locker system that provides 
a safe and secure pick-up of prescriptions; 24 hours a day, 
7 days a week. It offers extended hours for community 
members, providing services after the regular pharmacies 
close.  The drive-up service will be discontinued Aug. 20, 
allowing pharmacy staff to resume normal services. 
Contact the Main Pharmacy at 435-6161 to learn more.

Join the Hunter  BOSS program
Hunter Army Airfield’s Better Opportunities for Single 

Soldiers program is on the lookout to fill a few vacancies 
within its program. Open positions include the BOSS 
President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer. 
Submissions will be accepted until Oct. 8. 

On and off-post COVID-19 testing
COVID-19 testing is available on and off-post to 

TRICARE beneficiaries. The Logistics Support Area 
Castle, 13313 East 14th Street, on Fort Stewart, is 
available to active-duty Soldiers 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Monday through Friday (no appointment required). 
Hawks and Marne North TMC testing available for 
Soldiers requiring testing for military schools and 
overseas travel, by appointment. Winn ACH is avail-
able to all beneficiaries by appointment. Tuttle AHC 
is available to all beneficiaries 8-10 a.m. Monday-
Friday. Call To schedule an appointment at an 
on-post testing site, call 435-6633. In addition, 
TRICARE offers a COVID-19 test online search tool 
at militaryrxexpress-scripts.com/find-pharmacy.  If 
you are exhibiting mild COVID-19 symptoms, 
self-isolate and follow the above guidelines to sched-
ule a test. Do not go to the emergency room.

Winn ACH healthcare status
Due to the COVID-19 surge, Winn Army 

Community Hospital programs and services have 
been impacted.  Beneficiaries may experience delays 
in appointment and access to some healthcare ser-
vices.  Individuals can access appointment services 
through the Call Center at 435-6633, tricareonline.
com, the TRICARE Nurse Advice Line at 
1-800-TRICARE (874-2273), and the patient portal 
at myaccess.dmdc.osd.mil/identitymanagement/
authenticate.do?execution=e1s1.

Buck Shooters – HAAF
Learn the basics of deer hunting at our Buck 

Shooters hunting program. Participants of all skill 
levels are welcome to join. This free event will take 
place at Low County Adventure Center, building 8453 
at 1730-1900. For more information, please visit 
https://stewarthunter.armymwr.com/calendar/event/
b u c k - s h o o t e r s - b a s i c s - d e e r - h u n t i n g -
haaf/5244407/61216.

Gold Star Mothers and Families Day
Join us Sept. 25 at 7 p.m. at Cashe Garden, a drive 

up event. RSVP’s required NLT Sept. 23 due to COVID 
19.  Call 912-435-9598 office or 912-435-9646 front 
desk. 

Talk Like a Pirate Day Scavenger Hunt
In honor of Talk Like a Pirate Day, Hays Library will 

host a scavenger hunt on Sept 17, 0900-1700. The 
circulation desk will have a list of eight pirate relics 
that will be hidden throughout the facility. Find them 
all and get your very own pirate patch. Open to all 
ages. For more information, please call (912)767-2828 
or follow our Facebook page at https://facebook.com/
groups/hayslibrary.
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Fort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield BriefsFort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield BriefsFort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield Briefs
Join the SAMC

Are you a  Sergeant Audie Murphy Club member? Do 
you have aspirations of becoming a member? The Fort 
Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield “Rock of the Marne” SAMC 
is reaching out to all members across the installation. We 
are actively updating our contact rosters and want to 
ensure we are capturing our members for updates with 
the Club. Please contact Sgt. 1st Class Kyle McKelvey at 
kyle.l.mckelvey2.mil@mail.mil for more information. We 
look forward to hearing from you. The  meeting is the 
second Tuesday of each month at noon. Location will be 
listed on the Fort Stewart SAMC Facebook page.

Post Exchange parking lot renovations
Resurfacing the PX parking lot is moving into Phase 2.  

The Contractor will be closing the parking area in front 
of Starbucks beginning Sept. 13.  Starbucks and the drive 
thru will remain open and fully operational during the 
closure. The Starbucks drive thru will be accessible from 
the road closest to the playground and Starbucks. Signs 
will be in place to indicate the entrance to the drive thru.  
Expect limited parking during this time with weekends 
included. Please use caution while in this area and follow 
assigned walkways. For more information, call 767-1222.

Info for seeking asylum for Family members
Service members who have Family members in 

Afghanistan who are in need or would like assistance on 
immigration or asylum should contact the Soldier and 
Family Legal Services Office at usarmy.stewart.forscom.
mbx.fsga-legal-assistance-office@mail.mil to schedule 
an appointment to speak with an attorney. 

Drug suppression team offers assistance
The Fort Stewart CID Drug Suppression Team (DST) is 

available to assist all commanders with Drug Awareness 
Briefings and support Health and Welfare Inspections.  
The DST has also updated their urinalysis hotline to 
request all positive urinalyses notification and supporting 
documents be submitted via email.  For drug awareness 
briefings, health and welfare support, positive urinalyses, 
and questions, please contact the DST at usarmy.stewart.3-
mp-gp.mbx.stewart-cid-dst@mail.mil  or call 435-3315.

Personal Property ends virtual applications
The Fort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield Personal 

Property Offices have stopped receiving virtual 
applications for Household Goods Moves. Soldiers, 
Family Members and Department of the Army 
civilians who require assistance with scheduling 
Household Goods must visit the following loca-
tions to schedule their Household Goods 
Shipments. Fort Stewart Soldier Service Center: 
55 Pony Soldier Road, Bldg. 253, Room 2003A 
Phone: 767-7971/8154. Hunter Army Airfield 
Soldier Service Center: 171 Haley Avenue, Bldg. 
1286, Room 229,  Phone: 315-3828/2038.

Visit the virtual Leisure Travel office
The Fort Stewart-Hunter Army Airfield Leisure Travel 

office is going virtual until further notice. To receive infor-
mation on attraction tickets call 767-2841 or fill out a 
‘contact us’ form online at Stewarthunter.armymwr.com. 
Hours of operation will continue to be 10:30 a.m. to 5:30 
p.m., Monday-Friday.

3rd ID Equal Opportunity hotline
The 3rd Infantry Division Equal Opportunity Office 

has a 24 hours a day, seven days a week hotline that 
Soldiers and Family members can call and speak to 
an Equal Opportunity Advisor in the event they have 
any questions pertaining to Military Equal Opportunity. 
Additionally, you now have the ability to do an anon-
ymous complaint through this number as well, 432-
0421.

Commissaries offer Click2Go option
The Defense Commissary Agency’s new online order-

ing/curbside delivery service, is here.  Operating hours: 
11 a.m. to 6 p.m.  Online payment only. Visa, Discover, 
American Express & MasterCard accepted.  The $4.95 
service fee has been waived for all patrons.  No minimum 
order size or dollar amount required and customers can 
order 24/7 up to six days in advance.  Visit commissaries.
com for more information.  First time customers will need 
to create an account.

CIF appointment procedure update
AKO has been discontinued. This means the access to 

AKO to make CIF appointments has been discontinued. 
To make an appointment for Fort Stewart-Hunter Army 
Airfield CIF, call 435-0302/0193. All services are by appoint-
ment only.

Vehicle parking safety reminder
When parking a vehicle into a space, do not block the 

pedestrian walkway with your bumper or trailer hitch.   If 
there is a sidewalk, or marked pedestrian pathway, ensure 
that it is not blocked by any portion of your vehicle when 
you park by it.  A pedestrian walking past the vehicle may 
not notice a trailer hitch, and be severely injured by walk-
ing into it.  Removing the hitch, and storing it inside the 
vehicle is the best way to ensure the safety of those walk-
ing close to your vehicle.  For more information, please 
contact the Safety Office at 767-8442.

Rivers Alive litter cleanup event
In partnership with Keep Liberty Beautiful and 

Hinesville Downtown Development Authority, the 
Ogeechee Riverkeeper will co-host a Rivers Alive litter 
cleanup. Saturday, Sept. 25, 9 a.m. – noon.  Meet at Bryant 
Commons Park, 438 W Oglethorpe Hwy, Hinesville.  
Volunteers will meet in a central location for supplies and 
instructions before being assigned specific spots for clean-
up.

Changes to speeding violations issued
The commanding general recently authorized the Fort 

Stewart Military Police to issue DD Form 1408 for traffic 
violations when a Soldier is pulled over for speeding 
10mph or over above the speed limit. The DD 1408 is 
effectively a military speeding ticket that allows a Soldier’s 
brigade commander to issue administrative reprimands, 
non-judicial punishment, suspension of on post driving 
privileges, corrective training, and/or other appropriate 
remedial measures. Master Sergeants and above caught 
driving 10 mph or over the posted speed limit will have 
their misconduct addressed by the commanding general 
in accordance Policy Letter #3.  

TARP training offered
The Fort Stewart Garrison Threat Awareness and 

Reporting Program training briefings are  given on the 
first Wednesday of every month at 1 p.m. at Woodruff 
Theater.  The Hunter Army Airfield TARP briefings are 
given on the second Wednesday of every month at 1 p.m. 
at the Hunter Army Airfield theater. Upon request, 
Savannah Resident Agency can provide TARP training via 
Microsoft Teams separate from the Garrison TARP briefs. 
MS Teams facilitates a maximum login capacity of 250 
personnel.  Unit staff or leadership requesting special 
TARP briefs must have a minimum of 100 or more per-
sonnel per briefing.  If you have any questions, please 
contact us by phone at 315-2006 or 315-2008.

Sept. is National Prepardness Month
Soldiers, Spouses and Army Families are reminded to 

prepare themselves for emergency situations.  Severe 
Weather incidents remain the top concern for both 
Installations.  The Directorate of Plans, Training, 
Mobilization and Security (DPTMS) has resources, book-
lets and children material available for units, spouses 
along with unit Soldier and Family Readiness Groups 
(SFRGs) to empower and educate. For more information 
or to schedule a brief, call 767-4049.

New bicycle law now in effect
As of July 1, the operator of a motor vehicle approach-

ing a bicycle shall approach the bicycle with due caution 
and shall proceed as follows. The new 3-Feet-Law is out-
lined in § 40-6-56.

•	 Make a lane change into a lane not adjacent to the 
bicycle if possible in the existing  road and traffic 
conditions

If a lane change under paragraph (1) of this subsection 
would be impossible, prohibited by law, or unsafe, 
reduce the speed of the motor vehicle to a reasonable 
and proper speed for the existing road and traffic 
conditions, which speed shall be at least ten miles per 
hour less than the posted speed limit or 25 miles per 
hour, whichever is more, and proceed around the 
bicycle with at least three feet between such vehicle 
and the bicycle at all times.
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Soldiers renew commitment to Army with a bang
Photos by Spc. Elorina Santos

A mass re-enlistment for Soldiers with the 
Division Special Troops Battalion, 3rd 
Division Sustainment Brigade and 541st 
Combat Sustainment Support Battalion, 
was held on an Explosive Ordnance Disposal 
Range at Camp Buehring, Kuwait, Sept. 8. 
The reenlistment was memorable as a det-
onation marked the occasion.
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ome 
for the 

oliday

Nominate a service member to win a 

FREE round-trip flight! 

Staff Sgt. Daniel Guerrero 
1st ABCT

The mission of the U.S. Army 
Combatives Course is to train 
Leaders and Soldiers in close quar-
ters combat, further cementing the 
Warrior Ethos to prepare Soldiers 
to defeat the enemy in hand to 
hand combat.

Sgt. 1st Class David Huerta, a 
senior combatives master trainer, 
assigned to the 1st Armored 
Brigade Combat Team, 3rd Infantry 
Division, hosted a Modern Army 
Combatives training session, Sept. 
8 at the Combatives School House 
on Fort Stewart.

The Modern Army Combatives 
Program started in 1995 with the 
2nd Ranger Battalion and has 
spread at the grass roots level 
around the Army. Basic Combatives 
is one of the Forty Warrior Core 
Tasks of the Warrior Ethos initia-
tive.

“Combatives training is import-

ant for Soldiers to help instill war-
rior ethos and Army values,” 
Huerta said. “ The only way to face 
fear is to face it directly. Many 
Soldiers have never been in a hand 
to hand situation so we like to put 
them in the situation to see how 
they react. It is just like any other 
combat training we as an army 
conduct.”

This type of training entails 
many lessons and techniques from 
multiple disciplines involving 
hand to hand combat. Huerta says 
a typical training session involves 
teaching, learning, and sharing 
about 5 or 6 techniques. He adds 
that the techniques can come from 
brazilian jiu jitsu, boxing, muay 
thai, judo, and many other styles 
that the instructors have studied 
throughout their combined years 
of training. Each session usually 
culminates with a full-speed, prac-
tical application of lessons learned 
known as “rolling”.

Mixed martial arts training can 

be extremely physically demand-
ing, however it is just as much of a 
mental workout as it is a physical 
one.

“It may be difficult and uncom-
fortable, especially so when you 
first start, but you learn a lot about 
yourself,” said 1st Lt. Austin 
Drago, a Level 1 Combatives 
Instructor with 1st ABCT, 3rd ID. 
“Army combatives, as well as 
Brazilian Jiu Jitsu, is an active, 
physically demanding puzzle. 
Every time I learn something new, 
it’s like adding another piece to 
figure out and apply; it can be 
both the most brutal and reward-
ing thing you’ll ever do.”

There are many instances 
of Soldiers ending up in hand-
to-hand combat throughout 
history. Drago adds that it is 
one of the most physically and 
mentally demanding things 
Soldiers can do, and there are 
many lessons to be learned 
with this type of training.

Raiders cement Warrior Ethos through hand-to-hand training

Photo by Staff Sgt. Daniel Guerrero 

Lt. Col. Alexis “Pancho” Perez (in blue), former battalion 
commander from the 1st Armored Brigade Combat Team, 
3rd Infantry Division, demonstrates a Modern Army 
Combatives technique known as “passing the Guard” 
with Lt. Kekuaokalani Marumoto (in green), Sept. 8 at the 
Combatives Schoolhouse on Fort Stewart.
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Devon Suits
Army News Service

WASHINGTON —The Army is currently piloting a 
new Exceptional Family Member Program online 
enrollment process to improve the assignment 
research and selection process for EFMP participants, 
G-9 officials said Thursday.

Close to 300 Soldiers and family members are par-
ticipating in the initial test of the integrated Army 
Enterprise EFMP system, or E-EFMP, from Aug. 27 
through Sept. 30, said Paul Grossman, EFMP lead for 
Soldier and Family Readiness, Army G-9.

The new system should reduce the time Soldiers 
and families dedicate toward investigating care and 
support options during the permanent change of 
station process, Sgt. Maj. of the Army Michael A. 
Grinston said recently during the 2021 Fires confer-
ence, hosted by Fort Sill, Oklahoma.

Families often have to research a gaining installa-
tion and surrounding community to determine if they 
have the necessary services to meet their EFMP 
requirements, Grinston said. They then have to repeat 
the process if denied their initial assignment, result-
ing in undue stress.

“Why does a family member have to research [an 
assignment] all on their own?” Grinston said. “We are 
better than that in this day and age. I got that task 

and working on it extremely hard.”
In June, Grossman said that the Army awarded a 

contract to develop the E-EFMP to support the ser-
vice’s EFMP families by fiscal year 2022.

Under E-EFMP, Soldiers can access a range of med-
ical and assignment information, along with an over-
view of installation and military treatment facility 
capabilities, he added. The program will also operate 
as the Army’s centralized EFMP case management 
system, allowing Soldiers to initiate a Department of 
Defense Form 2792, or Family Member Medical 
Summary, and manage their enrollment online.

Once the pilot is complete, G-9 officials plan to 
leverage user feedback to improve the program, 
Grossman said. The goal is to design a system that is 
both transparent and easy to use.

The E-EFMP will eventually link to the Active Duty 
Officer Assignment Interactive Module Version 2, or 
AIM 2.0, or the enlisted assignment process to stream-
line future PCS efforts, Grinston said.

The Department of Defense’s Office of Special 
Needs and Military OneSource have also supported 
EFMP families with the launch of the online tool 
EFMP & Me, Grinston mentioned during an interview 
in February.

Through EFMP & Me, Soldiers have access to med-
ical and educational resources, along with step-by-
step assistance during the EFMP enrollment process, 

PCS preparation, deployments, and other military 
life events, according to the Military OneSource web-
site.

On the EFMP & Me homepage, users answer a few 
questions to select the types of information they want 
to receive. The tool, available on computers or mobile 
devices, will also generate customizable checklists 
for users to follow. Lists include essential items to 
complete, along with tips and other resources.

Army tests new EFMP system, targets assignment process for select Families

Courtesy graphic

The Army is currently piloting a new online enroll-
ment process to improve the assignment, 
research, and selection process for Exceptional 
Family Member Program participants.
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Installation’s first responders
Lt. Col. Lindsey Elder
3rd Infantry Division

 
Soldiers and civilians of the 3rd Infantry 

Division, alongside Fort Stewart police and fire 
emergency services personnel, held a 9/11 “Patriot 
Day” Remembrance Ceremony at the Alwyn 
Cashe Memorial Garden, Sept. 10 on Fort Stewart, 
to commemorate the 20th anniversary of the Sept. 
11, 2001 terrorist attacks.

Hosted by 3rd ID’s command team, Maj. Gen. 
Charles Costanza and Command Sgt. Maj. 
Quentin Fenderson, the event focused on encour-
aging Soldiers to take time to personally reflect 
on the service and sacrifices of the people lost, 
and to share in the response and resilience of the 
survivors and the United States.

“As I drove in this morning on the back road, I 
saw the pictures of the 2,977 people we lost on 
Sept. 11; 412 of them were first responders,” said 
Costanza. “So as we talk about why tomorrow is 
Patriot Day, it is because of service. For all of our 
first responders that are here today, thank you 
for your service. Thank you for what you do. 

Service is more than just this uniform,” he said, 
pointing at his own Army uniform. “For a lot of 
it, it’s about you.”

Costanza encouraged attendees to reflect on 
the service members that lost their lives fighting 
in Iraq or Afghanistan after the events of 9/11.

Many Soldiers attribute the heroic efforts they 
witnessed on 9/11 and afterward as their inspi-
ration for serving in the military. Costanza said 
young service members personally inspire him, 
emphasizing emergency services member, Pfc. 
Lucas Williams, age 19, who was not even born 
at the time of the terrorist attacks. Williams serves 
as a firefighter on Fort Stewart and assisted Fire 
Chief Steven Kelly during the ceremony in laying 
a wreath in honor of firefighters and emergency 
medical personnel.

Laying a wreath in honor of police officers was 
Lt. Col. Craig Giancaterino, the commander of 
the 385th Military Police Battalion and the Fort 
Stewart and Hunter Army Airfield Police Chief, 
Bart Knoch.

The 3rd ID command team laid the final wreath 
in honor of Soldiers and civilians lost in the 

attacks.
Sept. 11, 2001, changed more than the skyline 

of New York City; the attacks changed a generation 
of Americans, the Army and the world.

At the time of the attacks, Fenderson was serv-
ing in Manhattan as an Army recruiter with the 
New York City Recruiting Battalion. He was in the 
city that day with another recruiter from the Air 
Force and their government vehicle was parked 
in one of the Twin Towers. He recounted running 
from the site and assisting others lost in the chaos 
as they made their way on foot to their own head-
quarters located miles away. Covered in dust and 
having worn through the Army dress shoes he 
was wearing, Fenderson remembers helping oth-
ers while still trying to understand the scope of 
what was happening around them.

The ceremony included a firing party, moment of 
silence, the playing of taps, laying of wreaths and the 
ringing of a ceremonial bell from Fort Stewart Fire 
Station 1 in sequence with a reading of the timeline 
of tragic events of 9/11. Early Friday morning, partic-
ipants of the Fort Stewart 9/11 Remembrance Run 
rang the bell as they completed the race.

File graphic

Photo by Sgt. 1st Class Justin Naylor

Pfc. Roni Shuetrum, a military police officer assigned to 385th Military Police 
Battalion, passes a wreath to Maj. Gen. Charles Costanza, the 3rd Infantry 
Division commanding general, and Command Sgt. Maj. Quentin Fenderson, the 
3rd ID senior enlisted advisor, during the division’s 9/11 “Patriot Day” remem-
brance ceremony, Sept. 10 at the Alwyn Cashe Memorial Garden on Fort Stewart. 
The wreath was placed alongside two others to honor the thousands of civilians, 
police officers, firefighters, medical personnel, and members of the military that 
gave their lives at the World Trade Center, at Shanksville, Pa., and the Pentagon 
as well as the memory of the Dogface Soldiers killed in the subsequent war on 
terrorism.
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honor 20th anniversary of 9/11

Photo by Sgt. Savannah Roy

A Hunter Army Airfield Soldier crosses the finish line during a 9/11 
Memorial Walk, Run on Hunter Army Airfield, Sept. 10 to build esprit de 
corps while honoring the memory of 9/11. The starting and finish line for 
the run was marked by two fire trucks with their ladders extended hold-
ing a large American flag.

Photo by Pfc. Caitlin Wilkins

Above: A Dogface Soldier waits to 
ring the memorial bell after complet-
ing a 9/11 remembrance run, Sept. 
10, on Fort Stewart. The run marked 
the 20th anniversary of the terrorist 
attacks on Sept. 11, 2001, and hon-
ored the thousands of civilians, 
police officers, firefighters, medical 
personnel, and members of the mili-
tary that gave their lives at the 
World Trade Center, at Shanksville, 
Pennsylvania, and the Pentagon as 
well as the memory of the Dogface 
Soldiers killed in the subsequent 
war on terrorism.

Photo by Sgt. 1st Class Justin Naylor

(Right) Command Sgt. Maj. Quentin 
Fenderson, the senior enlisted advi-
sor for 3rd ID, rings the memorial 
bell during the division’s 9/11 
“Patriot Day ‘’ remembrance cere-
mony, Sept. 10 at the Alwyn Cashe 
Memorial Garden on Fort Stewart.
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Expires 6/30/20196/30/2021

Spc. Elizabeth Hackbarth 
U.S. Army Central    

CAMP AS SAYLIYAH, QATAR —After a busy week 
of collecting and organizing donated clothes, 
hygiene items, toys, and other goods, the Qatar Red 
Crescent, an international volunteer charitable 
organization, distributed thousands of goods to 
Afghan evacuees, Aug. 26 at Camp Al Sayliyah, 
Qatar.

“We’re here to give support to refugees from 
Afghanistan,” a male volunteer from the Qatar Red 
Crescent said. “We’ve arranged everything into 
boxes based on age, male or female, boy or girl.”

The Qatar Red Crescent brought more than 50 
volunteers to Camp Al Sayliyah to help hand out 
the donations.

“I’m here because I’m a human and because I 
want to support humans,” the volunteer said. “In 
Qatar Red Crescent we don’t care where they are 
from, their beliefs, their religions, their nationali-
ties, or their colors. We care if they are human or 
not. If they are human, it is our job to support 
them.”

“A lot of the Afghans came here with just the 
clothes on their back,” Maj. Owen Chandler, a chap-
lain assigned to the 3rd Infantry Division 
Sustainment Brigade said. “So we’re trying to get 
them set up with some essentials and a few things 
to make their stay here a little more comfortable.”

Another volunteer with the Qatar Red Crescent 
said that he was appreciative of everything the U.S. 
military, the Qatar Red Crescent, and the Qatari 
public are doing in support of the Afghan refugees.

“Once they announced that there were refugees 
in Qatar, they started the donations,” he said.

“I’m proud that we are doing all of this and help-
ing people,” said another volunteer.

“This piece of the mission is important because 
it helps restore the humanity of the people who are 
trapped in a situation that is completely over-
whelming to them, and often they never imagined 
that this would be where they are,” Chandler said. 
“Nights like tonight truly are humbling and show-
case the generosity of what’s possible with our 
neighbors.”

Providers support Afghanistan evacuation efforts in Qatar

Photos by Spc. Aaliyah Craven

Above: Qatar Red Crescent volun-
teers organize donations that will be 
provided to Afghan evacuees, Aug. 
26 at Camp As Sayliyah, Qatar. 
Donations from the Qatar communi-
ty included hygiene items, clothing, 
shoes, linen, and children toys. 

Right: A foreign national volunteer 
organizes supplies that will be pro-
vided to Afghan Evacuees, Aug. 25 
at Camp As Sayliyah, Qatar. The 
Department of Defense is commit-
ted to supporting the evacuation of 
American citizens, Special 
Immigrant Visa applicants and other 
at-risk individuals.
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Provided by Winn Army Community Hospital
Aug. 30

Micah Aeson Guillen, a boy, 7 pounds, 5 ounces, 
born to Sgt. Mason Guillen and Emma Guillen

Aug. 31

Dawson Wyatt Ruebel, a boy, 5 pounds, 7 ounces, 
born to Spc. Vance Ruebel and Cheyenne Ruebel

Ada Wren Dunlap, a girl, 7 pounds, 11 ounces, 
born to Chief Warrant Officer 2 Zachary Dunlap and 
Hannah Dunlap

Sincere Jamal Breland, a boy, 6 pounds, 7 ounces, 
born to Sgt. Tomiko Breland

Sept. 2

Shiloh Babe Antiporta, a girl, 8 pounds, born to 
Staff Sgt. Kevin Antiporta and Maddison Antiporta

Sept. 3

Jaelin Franco Vincent, a boy, 7 pounds, 3 ounces, 
born to Pfc. Jibril Clay

Graham Alan Mark, a boy, 7 pounds, 12 ounces, 
born to Capt. Jordan Mark and Stephanie Mark

Caylen Kyrell Green, a boy, 7 pounds, 11 ounces, 
born to Staff Sgt. Cameron Green and Crysandra 
Green

Sept. 4

Jariah Saint King, a boy, 9 pounds, 8 ounces, born 
to Staff Sgt. Kiara King and Staff Sgt. Julius King

Sept. 5

Giovanni Gaston Perez-Fayson, a boy, 7 pounds, 
2 ounces, born to Spc. Ariyanna Perez-Fayson

Sept. 6

Kaleb Jaxon Taylor, a boy, 7 pounds, 9 ounces, 
born to Spc. Davin Taylor and Marie Bates

Samuel Kwadwo Sarpong Jr., a boy, 6 pounds, 10 
ounces, born to Spc. Delight Donker and Samuel 
Sarpong.

Sept. 8

Eleanore Elizabeth Madan, a girl, 9 pounds, 3 
ounces, born to Spc. Raj Madan and Rebekah Madan

Avos Ten Eyck, a boy, 6 pounds, 9 ounces, born to 
Spc. Daniel Eyck and Kara Riley

Bernadette Rita Lyne Scragg, a girl, 6 pounds, 8 
ounces, born to Staff Sgt. Andrew Scragg and Katie 
Barnett

Sept. 9

Riya Ariana Mott, a girl, 7 pounds, 1 ounce, born 
to Spc. Jarvis Mott and Aliyah Horn

Eden Jane Turner, a girl, 7 pounds, 4 ounces, born 
to Spc. Austin Turner and Shale Turner

William Baraka Ofori-Parker, a boy, 8 pounds, 3 
ounces, born to Staff Sgt. Kwabena Ofori-Parker and 
Astelia Luteli

Sept. 10

Josiah Nathaniel Miller, a boy, 7 pounds, born to 
Sgt. Jamal Miller and Nerfertari Miller

Sept. 11

Serenity Aleah Lopes, a girl, 6 pounds, born to Maj. 
Don Lopes and Briishauna Lopes

Deilani Brielle Thomas, a girl, 8 pounds, 12 ounc-
es, born to Staff Sgt. Demond Thomas Jr. and 
Esmeralda Thomas

Levi Michael Voorhorst, a boy, 7 pounds, 8 ounces, 
born to Sgt. Adam Voorhorst and Abigayl Voorhorst

Bring this 
coupon to receive 

10% off your 
entire purchase.

454 W General Screven Way
Hinesville, GA 31313

912-318-0773

Licensed Sports NFL-NCAA-MLB-NBA
DUGOUT

NOW OPEN
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Chaplain's Corner
Accepting God’s unreserved love
Maj. Lee Greenfield
DIVARTY Chaplain

How do you know that God loves you? 
How do you know that God has commit-
ted Himself to loving you forever?

If we took a poll of Christian believers 
and asked them what the most important 
word in the Bible was you would have a 
plethora of responses. Some would say 
the word love and some would say the 
word faith.  Those answers are very good, 
but there may be an even more import-
ant word in Christian scripture and that 
word is “covenant.” 

The word “covenant” appears 300 
times throughout scripture and it 
describes the very nature of our relation-
ship with God. It demonstrates the deep-
est form of faithful love and commitment 
to the ones who enter into a covenant 
with each other.

The concept of a covenant is a rela-
tively new and unfamiliar concept for 
people in the Western world, but for peo-
ple who have lived in the Middle East, it 
is an ancient and still well-known phe-
nomena. 

A covenant, properly defined, is a legal, 
binding relationship with no exit clause. 
It is so much more than a legal contract 
where both parties can write stipulations 
into the contract to get out of the legal 
relationship. One cannot do that with a 
covenant relationship. In a biblical sense, 
to make a covenant is to literally “cut a 
covenant” because there was always 
blood shed when one made covenant 
with another. 

The covenant ceremony between two 
people or a group was a rich and sym-
bolic event showcasing total commit-
ment and loving kindness. The two cov-
enant representatives stood before their 
people and enacted many things. First, 
they would exchange their cloaks or 
robes with each other, symbolizing that 
“my personal covering is over you now, 
we wear each other’s identities.” Next 
would be an exchanging of weapons 
symbolizing “my physical protection 
now belongs to you.” 

The place where the ceremony took 
place would be marked by something 
that stood out, like a pile of rocks or a 
monument of some kind that would be 

a reminder to succeeding generations of 
the sacred nature of the ground they were 
standing on. Finally a meal would take 
place celebrating the covenant treaty.

The most important part of the cere-
mony would see the covenant represen-
tatives sacrificing an animal and actual-
ly walking together between the two 
pieces of the animal calling death down 
upon themselves if either would ever 
violate the covenant. This may seem like 
a very grotesque thing to do with our 
twenty-first century sensibilities and 
sophistication, but it was very normal 
and real phenomena in those days and 
in that culture. Indeed, this was a very 
powerful symbol that this was no mere 
contract. Only the shedding of blood and 
death could make null and void the cov-
enant contract. 

For those who have read in Scripture 
God’s covenant with Abraham in Genesis 
15, what God and Abraham do in their 
covenant with each other now makes 
sense placed in the knowledge of cove-
nant treaties. There is one difference 
however in the ceremony God makes 
with Abraham: it is God who walks 
through the bloody pieces of the animal 
while Abraham does nothing but stands 
on the side line. God calls death down 
upon Himself if He ever would violate 
his covenant treaty with Abraham and 
his seed, human kind. Abraham had no 
responsibility whatsoever. Abraham and 
humankind got off the hook.

God called himself into account for 
the violation of the covenant treaty made 
between humankind and Himself, not 
because He violated it but because 
humankind did. And in the fullness of 
time 2,000 years ago, Christians believed 
God paid the blood debt for our violation 
of our covenant with God by sending His 
Son Jesus Christ to pay that debt forever. 
Jesus Christ came to live as one of us and 
to die for us for a debt He did not owe. 

How do we know God loves us, 
totally and with unreserved com-
mitment? It was because of the cov-
enant made with Abraham long ago 
and ultimately ratified with His Son 
on a cross for us. Out of His love for 
us, He paid the debt so we did not 
have to. That was an act of love that 
lasts forever.
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Jobs

Help Wanted

READY MIX DRIVERS
Local Company is seeking Full 
Time Ready Mix Drivers for its 
Liberty County and Chatham 
County locations. Competitive 
wages and benefits.
CDL license  (Class B min.) and 
Pre employment D.O.T. Drug 
screen required. Contact Leo 
Rogers @ 912-334-8187.

Real Estate

For rent

Real Estate Services

PROPERTY
MANAGEMENT

RENTALS
Single Family Homes
Apartment & Condos

Commercial Properties

ALL PRICE RANGES

876-8886
1146 E.G. Miles Parkway

www.FortStewart.com

RET

CommerCial property

402 West Oglethorpe High-
way, Hinesville - $799,900. 
Excellent Retail Development 
Opportunity located on US 84 
inside the Hinesville Downtown 
Development Overlay District . 
This parcel is currently zoned C2 
and has 2 fresh water ponds, one 
of which could be filled in and 
used for water retention. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

455 & 459 E.G. Miles Park-
way. $300,000. Listing is for 
455 & 459 E.G. Miles Parkway. 
Prime commercial tract adja-
cent to Hinesville Professional 
Park and across from Liberty 
Regional Medical Center. This 
is 1,000 LF off of the hard cor-
ner of General Screven Way and 
E.G. Miles PKWY. There is also 

221 ft of road frontage. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

790 #107 Veterans Park-
way Hinesville - $15NNN
Great leasing opportunity! Co 
tenants include South Eastern 
Orthopedic Center, LA Nails, 
Optim Medical Center, and State 
Farm. Positioned along Veterans 
Parkway in the growing commu-
nity of Hinesville. Conveniently 
located near Fort Stewart’s Gate 
8 with approximately 12,150 
vehicles per day. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker South-
ern Coast, 912-368-4300 or 
912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

910 Oglethorpe Hwy 
Hinesville - $995,000
Located just south of TJ Max 
Development in the retail trade 
corridor. This parcel has 578+/- 
LF of road frontage on
Oglethorpe Highway. Owner 
will sub-divide, additional land 
available currently zoned C2. 2 
curb cuts in place. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

537 West Oglethorpe High-
way Hinesville - $16NNN
Excellent retail leasing opportu-
nity in the Cross Roads Shopping 
Center. Join Big Lots, Duncan 
Donuts, Save-A-Lot and Bealls 
Outlet. High traffic along US 84 
Oglethorpe Highway. $16NNN. 
2+ parcels available for ground 
lease. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast, 912-
368-4300 or 912-977-4733 or 
email jimmy.shanken@coldwell-
banker.com

504 E.G. Miles Parkway 
Hinesville - $250,000
Superior Corner location! Close 
to Liberty Regional Medical 
Center and near Fort Stewart. 
Great location for an office proj-
ect or retail development. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

0 Highway 17 Rich-
mond Hill - $599,900
560 +/- feet of road frontage 
on US Highway 17 in Richmond 
Hill! This is an excellent develop-
ment tract adjacent to the KOA 
campground and EconoLodge. 
DOT access documents are in 

place. There are a plethora of 
potential uses including but not 
limited to a fuel center, retail, 
hospitality, or restaurant. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

0 Oglethorpe Hwy Midway - 
$1,390,000 SALE PENDING
Excellent development oppor-
tunity adjacent to I-95 exit 76 
on the south bound side. This 
development tract features 
15.91 acres. Property features 
easy access. There are approx-
imately 5,430 vehicles per day 
on US/84 and 44,790 vehicles 
per day traveling I-95. This site is 
suitable for fuel stations, restau-
rants and hotels. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

0 Cypress Street Ludo-
wici - $299,900
 This property has it all! Curb 
cuts, deceleration lane and 
GDOT access in place. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

286 Hardman Road 
Walthourville - $349,900
Industrial opportunity located 
in Walthourville GA. Located 
minutes to I95 south and to the 
Ft. Stewart commercial gate #7. 
6.49 Acres offers a chain link se-
curity fence and warehouse. Call 
us for more information today! 
Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell Bank-
er Southern Coast, 912-368-
4300 or 912-977-4733 or email 
jimmy.shanken@coldwellbank-
er.com

606 East Oglethorpe 
Highway Hinesville - 
$750,000 REDUCED
Commercial property in the 
rapidly growing highway 84 
corridor with approximately 
289 linear foot of state highway 
frontage. Its location is cen-
tral to the Hinesville VA Clinic, 
Ft. Stewart gates 1, 2, and 3 as 
well as being located inside 
the downtown overlay district 
and military opportunity zone. 
There are approximately 30,650 
vehicles per day. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

230 W General Screven Way 
Suite 100 Hinesville - $15NNN

This is a 4200 sq ft former piz-
za restaurant. There is a walk-in 
cooler in place. It is less than 
one mile from Ft. Stewart Gate 1 
and is located in the downtown 
overlay district. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

863 Oglethorpe Highway, 
Suite #260, Hinesville
Fantastic Business Opportunity 
existing Barberitos Southwest-
ern Grille & Cantina Franchise, 
$150,000 for fixtures & equip-
ment. Buyer must assume ex-
isting lease on 2200 SQFT, Rent 
$4,033.33, $22 NNN. Located 
in the TJ Max, Hobby Lobby 
Anchored Shopping Center. 
Co-tenants include Wayback 
Burgers, Chick-fil-A, Five Below, 
PetSmart, Panda Express and 
Car Wash. Please don’t disturb 
the employees, they have no 
information. Jimmy Shanken, 
Coldwell Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

135 Martin Luther King, 
Jr Drive, Hinesville
The Brantley Building has been 
renovated and is located in the 
heart of Downtown Hinesville. 
Available for lease, Suite 201 A, 
B & C, approximately 755 SQ FT, 
features a walk-in waiting area, 
reception window, 2 private 
offices, and a storage closet. 
Conference room available for 
use, $100 1/2 day or $200 full 
day. Suite 201 A, B, C $1750 per 
month, water and power includ-
ed. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast, 912-
368-4300 or 912-977-4733 or 
email jimmy.shanken@coldwell-
banker.com

430 Industrial Blvd. Midway - 
$2,048 per Month
2,048 Heated square feet of of-
fice space for sublease in the 
Midway Industrial Park. Conve-
nient to I 95 north and south 
off of US Highway 84. 4 private 
offices, conference room re-
strooms and ample parking. 
Current tenant is a manufactur-
er looking to lease excess space. 
Call for private showing!! Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

621 West Oglethorpe High-
way, Hinesville - $899,900
2 Acre Pad Site! All utilities in 

place. Seller to provide access 
road with cross access ease-
ments with Chili’s Grill & Bar, 
curb cuts in place, designed with 
a drive thru in mind. Excellent 
visibility from Hwy 84, Ogletho-
rpe Highway. Tenants in the 
area include Chili’s Grill & Bar, 
Cook Out, Sonic Drive-In, Krispy 
Kreme, Lowe’s, and Walmart. 
This is 2 Acre parcel taken from 
parcel #057C257. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

131 North Macon Street, 
Ludowici - $399,900 
SALE PENDING
Exciting opportunity in cen-
tral Ludowici! 4,000 SQ FT Steel 
Building plus 2,452 SQ FT office. 
Excellent opportunity for day-
care, retail or the right industrial 
business just behind Ludowici 
Bank and IGA, close to City Hall 
and Health Department. Build-
ing is easy to reconfigure! Call 
us today! Jimmy Shanken, Cold-
well Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

16 E Cypress Street, Ludowici- 
For Lease $3,000 per month
Excellent Lease Opportuni-
ty! ONLY Signalized corner in 
Ludowici, located in one of the 
fastest growing communities 
in GA. Former Auto Parts Store 
building has a showroom, ware-
house with 2 oversized rooms. 
Combination Lock, please call 
for the code. Co-listed with Sky-
ler Wingate Lic #357833, contact 
at 912-387-3076 or skyler.win-
gate@outlook.com. 

20.81 East Oglethorpe High-
way, Hinesville - $1,100,000
Excellent location on US High-
way 84 in a rapidly growing 
community in Flemington, 
Georgia. This property is central-
ly located between Ft. Stewart 
Gate 3 and Midway, Georgia. It is 
located in a military opportunity 
zone. This property is great for 
many commercial users. 25,940 
vehicles per day.Two Parcels 
084023/083C017. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

759 Veterans Parkway, 
Hinesville - $899,900
Room to grow, possibilities 
are endless!! 3,600 SQFT Steel 
Building currently operating as 

an automotive repair shop. Ac-
cess from Veterans Parkway and 
cross access easement to Elma G 
Miles Parkway. Zoned C3. Sale is 
real estate only, no equipment 
included! Call Jimmy Shanken 
912-977-4733 to make an ap-
pointment.

3.34 AC West 15th Street, 
Hinesville - $130,000
Excellent retail development 
opportunity located less than 
1 mile to Fort Stewart gate 7. 
Fort Stewart’s only commer-
cial entrance. Great location for 
Day Care, Convenience store, or 
self storage units. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

719 E. G. Miles Parkway, 
Hinesville - $399,900
Incredible commercial opportu-
nity on E.G. Miles Pkwy in Hines-
ville, Georgia! This property 
features 245 linear feet of road 
frontage, and is strategically lo-
cated between Ft. Stewart gates 
1 and 8. This property is suitable 
for multi-family, self storage, 
or retail opportunities! Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

12.78 Acres Veterans Parkway, 
Hinesville -  $2,364,300
Excellent retail development 
site! Centrally located along the 
Veterans Parkway corridor. Just 
minutes to Ft. Stewart’s gate 8 
and directly behind the Walmart 
Supercenter, as well as the 
Lowe’s retail trade area. There is 
approximately 1200 linear feet 
+/- of road frontage on Veter-
ans Parkway. This property is lo-
cated in the tax credit program 
zone. Additional parcels are 
available! Jimmy Shanken, Cold-
well Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

3.47  Acres Cherrie Murrell 
St, Hinesville - $520,500
 Excellent retail development 
site! 3.47 acres of developmen-
tal land centrally located along 
the Veterans Parkway corridor. 
Just minutes to Ft. Stewart 
Gate 8 and directly behind the 
Walmart Supercenter and Lowe’s 
retail trade area. Additional par-
cels are available! Don’t miss 
this excellent opportunity! Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
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shanken@coldwellbanker.com

3.34 Acres West 15th Street, 
Hinesville - $130,000
Excellent retail development 
opportunity located less than 
1 mile to Fort Stewart gate 7. 
Fort Stewart’s only commer-
cial entrance. Great location for 
Day Care, Convenience store, or 
self storage units. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

8.67 Acres West 15th Street, 
Hinesville - $300,000
2 parcels of land that would be 
an excellent retail development 
opportunity located less than 
1 mile from Fort Stewart gate 
7. Fort Stewart’s only commer-
cial entrance. Great location for 
Day Care, Convenience store, or 
self storage units. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

Homes for sale

506 Idlewood Circle, 
Hinesville - $127,500 
SALE PENDING
This adorable 3 bedroom,1 bath 
home on a cul-de-sac won’t last 
long!! New Metal Roof! Windows 
& HVAC replaced within the last 
two years! Wood laminate and 
tile floors throughout. Conve-
nient to Fort Stewart, shopping 
& schools! Please contact Jimmy 
Shanken at 912-977-4733 or jim-
my.shanken@coldwellbanker.
com

38 Montgomery Lane, 
Allenhurst - $325,000 SALE 
PENDING
Celebrate nature in this rustic 
beautiful home with a pond, 
nestled on 8.4 +/- Acres! Ele-
gant, custom, cedar 4 bedroom, 
3 bathroom home is conve-

nient to Ft. Stewart & shopping. 
The living room features wood 
floors, built in bookcases and 
a floor to ceiling wood burn-
ing fireplace. The kitchen has 
tile floors, granite countertops, 
brand new stove top and dish-
washer! There’s a sun room you 
can relax in, a bonus room, a 
huge master bedroom that is 
large enough to allow for sit-
ting room furniture with 2 walk 
in closets! The master bathroom 
has tile throughout and a large 
shower with two shower heads 
and a long bench. 2 bedrooms 
also have walk-in closets. Enjoy 
the pond and small dock while 
relaxing in a private setting! 
Call us today! Jimmy Shanken 
at 912-977-4733 cell or Jimmy.
shanken@theshankenteam.com

516 Azalea St, Hinesville - 
$199,990 SALE PENDING
MOVE IN READY!!! BEAUTIFUL 
ONE-STORY HOME BETTER THAN 
NEW! Don’t miss the wonderful 
opportunity on this beautiful 
4 bedroom, 2 full bath home in 
the heart of Hinesville, GA. Lots 
of natural light! OPEN FLOOR-
PLAN! Many upgrades! Brick 
front home features a covered 
front porch, back patio, stain-
less steel appliances and gran-
ite countertops. Top-of-the-line 
floors flow through the home, 
high ceilings and designers 
molding. A two-car garage, 
a paved driveway and a nice 
front yard. This home is located 
near shopping, businesses, and 
restaurants in Hinesville, but in 
the perfect location for peace 
and quiet. It also is convenient-
ly located about half of a mile 
to Ft. Stewart’s Main Gate. Do 
not pass up this amazing home! 
Jimmy Shanken at 912-977-4733 
cell or Jimmy.shanken@the-
shankenteam.com

52 Pulaski Street, Hinesville 
-  $195,000 SALE PENDING
IMMACULATE MOVE IN READY 
BRICK HOME!!! Located in the 
Parish Crossing Subdivision 
close to Ft. Stewart Gates. Great 
3 bedroom, bonus room that 
could be a 4th bedroom, 2 full 
bath home. Beautifully land-
scaped, private fenced-in back-
yard with a covered back patio 
perfect to create great memo-
ries with family and friends. This 
home has a wonderful formal 
dining room, as well as a break-
fast area. New luxury laminate 
wood planks throughout the 
house to include bedrooms. Tile 
flooring in the kitchen. Stain-
less steel appliances. The mas-
ter suite features double vanity 
sinks, separate shower and bath-
tub with plenty of natural light-
ing. Walking closet and plenty of 
storage space. Two car garage. 
Take a look at this home before 
it is too late!! Jimmy Shanken 
at 912-977-4733 cell or Jimmy.
shanken@theshankenteam.com

954 Oak Crest Drive, Hines-
ville - $218,000
Looking for a beautiful home 
in the heart of Hinesville? Look 
no further. This 3 bedroom, 2 
bathroom brick home features 
a formal dining room and eat-
in kitchen with stainless steel 
appliances, spacious laundry 
room, 2 car garage, and large, 
fenced-in backyard make this 
home a must-see! Jimmy Shan-
ken at 912-977-4733 cell or Jim-
my.shanken@theshankenteam.
com

134 Paradise Lane, Midway -  
$275,000

STUNNING TWO-STORY HOME!! 
LOTS OF SPACE! A must-see 4 
bedroom and 2.5 bathroom 
home outside of Midway, GA. 
Quiet Country Living with all of 
the comforts a luxury home has 
to offer. Lots of natural light! 
Grandiose two-story entrance. 
Brick front home features a fully 
equipped stainless steel kitchen 
with a breakfast area, a large 
family room with a cozy fire-
place, a spacious formal living 
room, and a formal dining room. 
Large main bedroom!!! Luxury 
laminate wood flooring down-
stairs. A two-car garage and a 
spacious fenced-in yard, wood-
en deck with plenty of privacy. 
Home sits in a cul-de-sac. Locat-
ed near shopping, businesses, 
and restaurants. Conveniently 
located about 20 minutes from 
Ft Stewart and 40 minutes from 
Savannah. Don’t miss out! Jim-
my Shanken at 912-977-4733 
cell or Jimmy.shanken@the-
shankenteam.com

land/lots for sale

0 Shyam Road - Hinesville 
- $475,000. Five (5) acres of 
commercial potential. Located 
just off of US Hwy 84 in Hines-
ville. Centrally located between 
Fort Stewart Gates one (1), 
two (2) and three (3). There are 
thirty thousand six hundred 
and fifty (30,650) V.P.D. May 
also access from Sandy Run 
Drive. Jimmy Shanken, Cold-
well Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken
@ c o l d w e l l b a n k e r . c o m

0 Willowbrook Drive, Hines-
ville - $499,900.  Incredible op-
portunity to own a parcel inside 
the city limits of Hinesville that is 
correctly zoned and engineered 
for a multi-family development. 
Located off Veteran’s Parkway 
and EG Miles parkway centrally 
located between Fort Stewart 
Gate 8 and Walmart, Lowes, and 
the TJ Maxx Shopping Center. 
Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell Bank-
er Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

0 West 15th Street Hines-
ville - $375,000
Great mixed-use opportunity 
adjacent to Fort Stewart Gate 7. 
Approximately 56.156 acres of 
land. This property is ready to 
go and visible from the entrance 
of Fort Stewart Gate 7. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.
com

5.93 Old Ludowici Road, 
Ludowici - $37,900 REDUCED
Homesite with a small pond and 

No City Taxes!! Unrestricted lot, 
mobile homes are ok. 5.93 Acres 
adjacent to Aaron’s Mobile 
Home Park in Walthourville. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

Lot 21 Fair Hope Drive 
Townsend - $239,000 PRICE 
REDUCED!
BELVEDERE ISLAND PLANTATION 
LOT! This beautiful wooded lot 
shares a private dock. Enjoy the 
many amenities that Belvedere 
Plantation has to offer! Com-
munity club and guest house, 
swimming pool, tennis court, 
dock, horse stable and the gor-
geous view of the river. If you 
look on the water it is not un-
usual to see the dolphins enjoy-
ing the clear waters. Have you 
always wanted to own a piece of 
land close to the river? Well this 
is your chance. 0.86 acres of land 
ready to be yours! Contact us for 
more information today! Take 
a look of all that this beautiful 
community has to offer. All it’s 
missing is your house! https://
belvedereislandplantation.com-
munitysite.com/ Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733, Co-Listed with Brigitte 
Cabeza-Shanken 912-222-8279 
brigitte.shanken@coldwellbank-
er.com.  

135 Kallquist Drive Fleming-
ton - $61,500 SALE PENDING
Great lot to build your perfect 
home. Just outside the city lim-
its so there are no city taxes. 
Approximately a mile from Fort 
Stewart and less than a five mile 
commute to schools. Extreme-
ly quiet neighborhood tucked 
away from all the noise but yet 
still unbelievably close to the 
center of it all. You definite-
ly don’t want to miss this rare 
gem. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast, 912-
368-4300 or 912-977-4733 or 
email jimmy.shanken@coldwell-
banker.
com

19 Acres - 0 East Ogletho-
rpe Highway Flem-
ington - $900,000
Excellent location on US HWY 84 
in rapidly growing community 
of Flemington, Georgia. Central-
ly located between Ft. Stewart 
Gate 3 and Midway. It is located 
in a military opportunity zone. 
Great property for many com-
mercial users. 24,430 vehicles 
per day. Jimmy Shanken, Cold-
well Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.
com

1.4 Acres - 00 East 

Oglethorpe Highway 
Flemington - $600,000
Excellent location on US High-
way 84 in a rapidly growing 
community in Flemington, 
Georgia. This property is central-
ly located between Ft. Stewart 
Gate 3 and Midway, Georgia. It is 
located in a military opportunity 
zone. This property is great for 
many commercial users. 25,940 
vehicles per day. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.
com

260 Interchange Drive 
Richmond Hill - $199,900
Remarkable pad site just off of 
US 17 and I95 Interchange. Sev-
eral parcels available. All utilities 
in place. Multiple uses include 
office or hotel. Easy access to 
streets and all access in place. 
Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell Bank-
er Southern Coast, 912-368-
4300 or 912-977-4733 or email 
jimmy.shanken@coldwellbank-
er.com

0 Coldwell Road NE 
Ludowici - $59,900
This tract of land is perfect for a 
family wanting to build a house 
with some seclusion! This +/- 10 
acres is only 15 minutes away 
from Hinesville! Come build 
your dream home! Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

4.5819 West Oglethorpe High-
way Walthourville - $299,900
This is 4.5819 acres of Commer-
cial land. It is centrally located 
on the East West freight corridor 
between Valdosta and the Port 
of Savannah. It is also located in 
the Military and SBA opportuni-
ty zone. This is a corner lot. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

.24 Acre Veterans Parkway, 
Hinesville - $225,000
Last available frontage road 
on drive home side of Veterans 
Parkway zoned C-2. Off site wa-
ter retention included. Property 
can be combined with 777 Vet-
erans Parkway for a total ask-
ing price of $495,000 Owners 
are licensed Real Estate Brokers 
in the state of Georgia.  Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

Belvedere Island Plantation
Lot 216 Riverpoint Lane, 
Townsend - $69,900



Excellent opportunity for gated 
community living!! Great lot to 
build your dream home in this 
tranquil community with deep 
water access club house and 
horse stables. Enjoy remarkable 
sunrises from The Club House 
and Community Deep Water 
Dock. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast, 912-
368-4300 or 912-977-4733 or 
email jimmy.shanken@coldwell-
banker.com

Lot 41 Salt Marsh Drive, 
Midway - $49,900
Coastal Living at its finest!! Gor-
geous building lot inside the 
tranquil Yellow Bluff Subdivi-
sion ready to build your “Dream 
Home”!!!  Jimmy Shanken, Cold-
well Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

1.98 AC Fiddlers Cove 
Townsend - $30,000
Build your dream home on this 
private & secluded 1.98 Acres 
lot in Spring Cove, a gated com-
munity, less than one hour to 
Savannah! Perfect home site 
with access to a beautiful pond! 
Located near fishing, crabbing 
& boat ramps. Short drive to 
Harris Neck Wildlife Refuge. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

0.24 Acre Veterans Memorial 
Parkway, Hinesville - $225,000 
Last available frontage road on 
drive home side of Veterans 
Parkway zoned C-2. Off site wa-
ter retention included. Owners 
are licensed Real Estate Brokers 
in the state of Georgia. Jimmy 
Shanken, Coldwell Banker South-
ern Coast. 912-977-4733. jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

0 E. Oglethorpe Highway, 
Hinesville - $2,500,000 PRICE 
REDUCED!  Excellent hotel/
restaurant site located next to La 
Quinta in Flemington. Parcel has 
offsite water retention. Owners 
will subdivide. Owners are li-
censed Real Estate Brokers in the 
state of Georgia. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast. 912-977-4733. jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

777 Veterans Memori-
al Parkway, Hinesville - 
$395,000.   Last available 
frontage on drive home side 
of veterans parkway zoned 
C-2. Off site water retention 
included. Owners are licensed 
Real Estate Brokers in the state 
of Georgia. Jimmy Shanken, 
Coldwell Banker Southern 

Coast. 912-977-4733. jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

Lot 3 Lakeview Drive 
Glennville - $19,900
Great .7 acre lot located in 
Lakeview Estates. Don’t miss an 
opportunity to build your dream 
home on this gorgeous lot. 
Additional lots available. Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

Lot 4 Lakeview Drive 
Glennville - $19,900
Great .58 acre lot in Lakeview 
Estates. Don’t miss out on an op-
portunity to build your dream 
home. Additional lots also avail-
able. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast 912-368-
4300 or 912-977-4733 or email 
jimmy.shanken@coldwellbank-
er.com

Lot 5 Lakeview Drive 
Glennville - $19,900
Great 0.56 acres lot in Lakeview 
Estates. Take advantage of an 
opportunity to build your dream 
home! Additional lots available 

for purchase. Jimmy Shanken, 
Coldwell Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

Lot 6 Lakeview Drive 
Glennville - $19,900
Great 0.67 acre lot in Lakeview 
Estates. Don’t miss out on an op-
portunity to build your dream 
home. Additional lots also avail-
able for purchase. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

Lot 7 Lakeview Drive 
Glennville - $19,900
Great 0.67 wooded lot in Lakev-
iew Estates. Don’t miss out on an 
opportunity to build your dream 
home! Additional lots available 
for purchase. Jimmy Shanken, 
Coldwell Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

Lots 1-10 West Court Street 
Hinesville - $499,000
Located in the Downtown Over-

lay district. Redevelopment in 
the heart of downtown Hines-
ville. Entire city block with ac-
cess to four paved roads! City 
water, city sewer and NO FLOOD 
ZONE! Walking distance to Mu-
nicipal Buildings, Main Street 
and Bradwell Institute. Excellent 
multi-family site. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

5163 Leroy Coffer High-
way Fleming - $75,000
This land has it all! Electricity, 
telephone, cable television and 
trash collection available in the 
area. Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell 
Banker Southern Coast, 912-
368-4300 or 912-977-4733 or 
email jimmy.shanken@coldwell-
banker.com

5163 Leroy Coffer High-
way Fleming - $299,000
Commercial land available! Stop 
by today and see the endless 
possibilities! Jimmy Shanken, 
Coldwell Banker Southern Coast, 
912-368-4300 or 912-977-4733 
or email jimmy.shanken@cold-
wellbanker.com

0 Patriots Trail Hines-
ville - $1,613,250
Dynamic multifamily potential 
along Patriots Trail! This prop-
erty is situated at the center 
of regional growth, walking 
distance to the Liberty County 
Recreational Department and 
YMCA. Convenient to Fort Stew-
art gates 1,2, and 3. Tract 3 is 
partially located in the city limits 
of Flemington. Approximately 
1700 linear feet of road frontage 
on Patriots Trail. Plat attached in 
documents. Great opportunity! 
Jimmy Shanken, Coldwell Bank-
er Southern Coast, 912-368-
4300 or 912-977-4733 or email 
jimmy.shanken@coldwellbank-
er.com

1 Terrell Drive Hinesville - 
$2,250,000 PRICE REDUCED!
Shovel ready apartment pad 
sites. 132 total units, 3 buildings 
with 8 units, 9 buildings with 
12 units. Roads and utilities are 
in place. Conveniently located 
near Ft. Stewart Gate 7. Ft. Stew-
art’s the largest Department of 
Defense Installation East of the 
Mississippi River. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-

4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

1135 West Oglethorpe High-
way Hinesville - $499,900
This is 4.18 acres of commercial 
land. This property is cleared, 
level, and ready to build on. It is 
accessible from Highway 84 and 
Main Street. It is centrally locat-
ed in between Hinesville retail 
areas, Walmart Supercenter 
and the Walmart Neighborhood 
Market. It is conveniently locat-
ed near Ft. Stewart. Ft. Stew-
art’s the largest Department of 
Defense Installation East of the 
Mississippi River. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

B25-B28 David Road 
Gumbranch - $19,900 
PRICE REDUCED!
This is a fantastic lot! It is locat-
ed in a private, secluded setting. 
It is cleared and has the corners 
marked. This lot is ready for 
your mobile home! Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

1.61 Acres Barry McCaf-
frey Boulevard - $65,000
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CIPS, RSPS

912-977-4733 (cell)
912-408-2021 (office)

Jimmy.shanken@coldwellbanker.com
www.jimmyshanken.com

Brigitte Cabeza Shanken, Associate 
Broker

CIP, RSPS, AHWD
912-222-8279 (cell)

Brigitte.shanken@coldwellbanker.com

Nichole Gaskin, Realtor 
912-610-8304

Nichole.gaskin@coldwellbanker.com

®

®

730 General  Stewart Way, Hinesville
912-368-4300

This Space 
Available for 

Your Business!
Email marketing@coastalcourier.com 

or call 912-876-0156
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Commerce Street: 
Open fo� Business
Liberty County Historical Society
Martin Mercantile
Southern Roots Hair Salon
Emma Jane’s Boutique
Legendary Phoenix Games
The Brickwall Cafe
Cakamile
The Felton Group
Special Dimension Hair Salon
Pirkle Law Offices
and more!

IS YOUR BUSINESS BEING CHALLENGED? 

WHO CARES?
CADDA CARES.

NEED A LOAN?

Coastal Area District  
Development Authority, Inc. 

Your Partner Through Difficult Times.

Has your business been impacted by the COVID-19 
Pandemic? We can help.

APPLY TODAY: cadda-sba.org | 912.261.2500

$10 MILLION TO LEND
Funded by The Economic Development

Administration
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Centrally located Town home 
site, minutes to Fort Stewart 
gates and shopping. 1.61 Acres, 
zoned RTH near the intersection 
of Barry McCaffrey Blvd. and 
Shaw Rd. Contact us today for 
more information!  Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

Lot 177 Dogwood Lane, Hines-
ville - $2,600 SALE PENDING
Looking for a staycation? Load 
your RV up and stay the week-
end at your new home away 

from home! Be sure to bring 
your bathing suit & fishing pole. 
There’s a community pool and 
a large pond with a dock. There 
are two dumping stations in the 
community. Water and electric-
ity in the area. Optional pool 
membership. The seller’s daugh-
ter is a licensed real estate agent 
in the state of Georgia.
Co-listed with Nikki Gaskin, con-
tact her at 912-610-8304 or nik-
kigaskin@theshankenteam.com.

8.67 AC West 15th Street, 
Hinesville $300,000
2 parcels of land that would be 

an excellent retail development 
opportunity located less than 
1 mile from Fort Stewart gate 
7. Fort Stewart’s only commer-
cial entrance. Great location for 
Day Care, Convenience store, or 
self storage units. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

1 AC Peter King Road, 
Riceboro $24,900
Great piece of property located 
on 1 acre in Riceboro, GA. This 
property would be a perfect 

place to build a new home! It is 
conveniently located just a short 
distance to S Coastal HWY. Not 
far from Brunswick or Savan-
nah. Mobile homes are ok. Don’t 
miss out, it won’t last long! Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com

16.84 AC Hwy 84 East, 
Midway $795,000
Development Opportunity!! 960 
LF of Frontage on one of the 
last undeveloped exits in GA, 
Exit 76 on I-95!! Excellent Retail 

or Hospitality development op-
portunity adjoins land owned 
by The Development Authority 
of Liberty County. Jimmy Shan-
ken, Coldwell Banker Southern 
Coast, 912-368-4300 or 912-977-
4733 or email jimmy.shanken@
coldwellbanker.com

2.17 Acres Highway 84, 
Ludowici - $299,900
Great piece of property located 
in the heart of Ludowici, one of 
Georgia’s fastest growing com-
munities. Minutes to Fort Stew-
art Gates and Hinesville. Just 
over 2 acres, this property holds 

a great deal of opportunities. It 
is located off US Hwy 84 with 
high traffic, featuring 336 Lin-
ear feet of US 84 frontage. This 
property is also located near a 
proposed 600 unit residential 
development area. Check out 
this property before it’s too late! 
Water and sewer available! Jim-
my Shanken, Coldwell Banker 
Southern Coast, 912-368-4300 
or 912-977-4733 or email jimmy.
shanken@coldwellbanker.com
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Sgt. Laurissa Hodges 
3rd DSB

Soldiers from 24th Ordnance Company, 87th Division 
Sustainment Support Battalion, 3rd Division 
Sustainment Brigade, 3rd Infantry Division, conducted 
demilitarization training with quality assurance ammu-
nition specialists from Fort Stewart, Sept. 9.

The purpose of the training was to ensure the com-
pany’s magazine platoon was qualified on the require-
ments to identify, handle and store ammunition. Being 
proficient in these areas allows them to safely support 
3rd Infantry Division units during training.

“Demilitarization is one of the tasks that my ammu-
nition specialists and my ammunition stock control and 
accounting specialists need to be proficient at in order 
to accomplish their war time and peace time missions,” 
said Capt. Joshua Moore, commander of 24th Ord. Co., 
87th DSSB, 3rd ID.

To prepare his Soldiers for the training Moore reached 
out to ammunition subject matter experts.

“For the demilitarization training we checked out the 
training and evaluation outline as well as coordinated 
with the quality assurance ammunition specialists at 
the ammunition supply point for training,” Moore said.

The QASAS participated by hosting classes to train 

the Soldiers.
“QASAS oversee anything ammunition related,” said 

Kenneth Harwell the lead QASAS at the Fort Stewart 
ammunition supply point. “I received a call that some 
of the newer troops needed guidance on identifying 
ammo so I put together a presentation to give them the 
basics.”

The presentation consisted of basic knowledge such 
as color-coding, but the biggest take back from the pre-
sentation was learning how to properly identify ammu-
nition lots.

“The most critical, important takeaway during the 
training was learning how to identify ammo by lot num-
bers,” Harwell said. “It’s very specific to us so we can 
identify ammo in malfunctions so that we can make 
sure the troops don’t get bad ammo.”

The QASAS work with the Soldiers in to ensure that 
they learn from the training and are able to apply what 
they learned in real-life scenarios.

“I’m glad I can work with 24th to help them and try 
to get them to work out at ASP,” Harwell said. “Hopefully 
when the Soldiers see a round loose on the ground they 
can identify what it is and properly handle it.”

The training went more in-depth than the training 
the Soldiers received from Advanced Individual Training 
received from the ordnance school.

“This differs from advanced initial entry training 
because it specializes more on the color use,” said Pfc. 
Alejandro Costas, an ammunition specialist assigned 
to 24th Ord. Co. “I learned more regulations towards 
ammunition.”

Usually, demilitarization training needs to be 
accomplished annually, but 24th goes above the 
call of duty by training their Soldiers more than 
what is required.

“We try to knock it out bi-annually just so that 
they maintain proficiency in demilitarization of 
ammunition,” Moore said.

Following the demilitarization training, leaders 
in the company are continuing to prepare their 
Soldiers for future ammunition oriented training.

“We’re coordinating with the 38th Ordnance 
Company for further training,” Moore said. “This 
is part of our training progression that’s going to 
culminate with our live-fire demolition range in 
November. All our Soldiers will have the opportu-
nity to prepare their own demolition charges to 
simulate the emergency destruction and demili-
tarization of war time stocks in the event that 
ammunition needs to be removed from the military 
surplus, or if there is fear of the ASP being overrun 
during the war time operation.”

Providers perfect proficiencies during demilitarization training

Photo by Staff Sgt. Joel Salgado

Kenneth Harwell, a quality assurance ammunition specialist, explains the 
process for lot numbers on ammunition containers to Soldiers from the 
24th Ordnance Company, 87th Division Sustainment Support Battalion, 3rd 
Division Sustainment Brigade during a demilitarization class, Sept. 9 on 
Fort Stewart. The class was taught to enhance the knowledge of ammuni-
tion specialists assigned to the 24th who are responsible for the receiving, 
storing and issuing of ordnance.
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620 S ZETTEROWER

FOLLOW THE SAVINGS
WITH A NEW CAR!

Above: Lt. Col Alexander Samms, command-
er of the 10th BEB, 1st ABCT, 3rd ID com-
petes in the Sprint, Drag, Carry Event during 
the Skybridge Olympics, Sept. 10 on Fort 
Stewart. The Skybridge Olympics is a recur-
ring event in which Soldiers from 10th BEB 
compete and build esprit de corps. 

Photos by 1st Lt. Hope McCraw 

Below: Soldiers from the 10th Brigade Engineer 
Battalion, 1st Armored Brigade Combat Team, 
3rd Infantry Division compete in the Skybridge 
Olympics, Sept. 10 on Fort Stewart. The 
Skybridge Olympics is a recurring event in 
which Soldiers from 10th BEB compete and 
build esprit de corps. 

Above: Staff Sgt. Sheldon Norman from Charlie 
Company, 10th BEB, 1st ABCT, 3rd ID,  is congrat-
ulated by Command Sgt. Maj. Kirk Carleton, 10th 
BEB senior enlisted leader during the Skybridge 
Olympics on Sept. 10 on Fort Stewart.  Norman 
received a battalion coin after placing third in the 
shoulder press event with 56 repetitions. 

skybridgers host annual 
olympic games 
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